
From: Werner, Leah <Werner.Leah@epa.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2022 4:24 PM 
To: Dombrowski, Frank J 
Cc: Krueger, Sarah E - DNR; Korpela, Adrienne/MKE; Luke, Glenn R; Prasad, 

Narendra M; 'staci.goetz@ramboll.com' 
Subject: Authorization for Voluntary Removal Action at WPSC Green Bay OU1 
Attachments: Green Bay OU1 Voluntary RA Authorization 04262022.pdf 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Good afternoon Frank, 
 
Please find the attached authorization letter to conduct a voluntary removal action at WPSC Green Bay 
OU1. When available, please provide me with the draft Remedial Action Work Plan for review and 
comment.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Leah K. Werner 
Remedial Project Manager 
U. S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
Superfund & Emergency Management Division, SR-6J 
77 West Jackson Boulevard 
Chicago, IL 60604 
(312) 886-0552  
 



 

 
 

 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 5 

77 WEST JACKSON BOULEVARD 
CHICAGO, IL 60604-3590 

 
April 26, 2022 

 
        REPLY TO THE ATTENTION OF:  
         S-6J  
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Mr. Frank Dombrowski 
Principal Environmental Consultant 
WEC Business Services – Environmental Dept. 
700 North Adams Street 
P.O. Box 19001 
Green Bay, WI 54307-9001 
 
Re:  Authorization to Conduct a Voluntary Removal Action at WPSC Green Bay Former 

Manufactured Gas Plant Site, Green Bay, Wisconsin 
 
Dear Mr. Dombrowski, 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has reviewed Wisconsin Public Service 
Corporation’s (WPSC) March 25, 2022, request for authorization to conduct a voluntary removal 
action at the Green Bay Former Manufactured Gas Plant Upland Operable Unit Superfund 
Alternative Site (Site).  Pursuant to Section 107(d) and 122(e)(6) of CERCLA, 42 U.S.C. 
§9607(d) and 42 U.S.C. §9622(e)(6), EPA authorizes WPSC to proceed, provided that all work 
plan documents and reports documenting the action to be conducted are submitted to the 
Remedial Project Manager for review and comment prior to the commencement of any work.  
EPA comments on work plan documents, including design, will be sent in writing by the 
Remedial Project Manager. 
 
If you have any technical questions, please contact Leah Werner, Remedial Project Manager, at 
312-886-0552.   
 
Sincerely, 

4/26/2022

X
Douglas Ballotti, Director
Superfund & Emergency Management Division
Signed by: DOUGLAS BALLOTTI  

 

cc: Ms. Leah Werner, EPA 
Ms. Sarah Krueger, WDNR 


